Transitional Age Youth Systems of Support Partnership
September 28 2016, 1330 - 1530
Barrie Common Roof
Present: Ruth Cameron, Sandra Cole, Megan Nicholson, Rachelle Brunelle-McColl, Janette McGee, Holly Archer, Ashley Shepherd, Sammi Marriner, Céleste Lalonde, Ashley Morgan, Jessica McConnell, Shaunna Brady
Teleconference: Stacey Schat, Janice Greco
	AGENDA ITEMS 
	ACTIONS

	Introductions:
Members introduced themselves.
	

	June 15, 2016 Meeting Notes 
No changes required.
	

	Workgroups and TAY SoS Substructures:
Youth Engagement Working Group:

Successes:  WG continues to commit to sharing as much information of youth activities and events across the region, amongst the group and to disseminate out to youth, families, colleagues and community contacts.  

At the June 21st and September 14th meetings, decision and discussion to breathe new air in the Youth Engagement WG by committing to bring youth members to the table.  While initial plan was to start in the Fall, the group intends to do it with purpose and meaning, and wait for further feedback. 

Ashley Morgan has collected and compiled feedback and data from the 2015 and 2016 Youth Summits and 2016 Family Summit, and has offered to present to Partnership.  The feedback from these events may help guide the group in moving forward with youth involvement at the planning level.

The group expressed interest of 2 new co-chairs, however neither are from Muskoka.

Group will be supporting the organizing of the Youth Panel at the upcoming fall / winter TIP training.

Barriers:  With 3 members participating at both the June 21st and September 14th’s YEWG meetings, the group discussed the limited attendance at meetings, and limited response to emails.

The group is missing youth voice at the table. 

If youth join and inform the meetings, the group will likely change meeting times to after-hours (ie. 3:30-5:30) to accommodate youth who may be attending school.  The 3 members attending the June and September meetings are open to this however would have to assess where others are at.

The YEWG feels it would be better practice to have one co-chair from Muskoka.

Items that require action from TAY Steering Committee:  The YEWG is committed to contributing to the SOS vision of increasing / improving Youth Engagement. 

When ready to engage youth further, the group wonders if an honorarium can be paid to them.  The group would need to establish this ahead, and have a clear process to do so.

How might the SOS Steering Committee suggest the group filters youth voice?

Are there particular items and the Steering Committee would like input on?
Evaluations Working Group:
· Doug Moore was not able to attend today’s meeting but wanted to notify that the Evaluations WG has not met since the last TAY SoS Meeting in June. 

· May 13th –Mike, Pauline, Kim and Doug met with CMHA Barrie where they were notified how CMHA set up their EMHWare data system to collect TIP Data.

· Action item: Doug needs to know, if the Evaluation WG continues to meet, what other agency is willing to participate as co-chair?

CYFS Coalition of Simcoe, Integrated Planning Table – Update/Presentation:
· Sandra Cole gave a brief presentation explaining the goals and purpose of the Coalition. 

· Hx of the Coalition: formed in 1999 for ages prenatal to 18 with a goal to help child service providers to meet a shared vision and help child services. 

· Coalition recently had a visioning day to figure out if they are still structured to meet the needs of their members and the needs of the community. 

· There was a recent proposed change to the structure of the coalition which was approved last week. Council (Executive Committee (Integrated Planning Table (used to be called Planning Table). The Integrated Planning Table will work together in an action oriented way by bringing together chairs or representatives of working groups, such as the TAY SoS, to ensure we are supporting each other, working collaboratively, not duplicating work, and ensuring everyone is working on things that needs to be done. 

· Currently there are 14 working groups, plus two new TBD. There is discussion about amalgamating some of the working groups to make less small plans/discussions, but continue the work being done for the community. There will be upcoming discussions to make these changes. 

· Coalition council supports the coalition vision, mission and values. Minimum fee is $200 per year to be a member. 

· Sandra discussed the Coalition’s Goals, Mission, Values, and Strategic direction.

· Discussed commonalities in planning within working groups/tables/networks. 

· Sandra showed all of the Turn the Curves that are being done. 

· Janette asked if the presentation that Sandra gave today can be shared among agencies as there are a lot of questions/clarity needed about the Coalition. Sandra clarified that it isn’t on the website yet as there are still changes being made but once everything is implemented/communicated Sandra is happy to share it with anyone that wishes to clarify their staff of the coalition. 
TAY SoS Partnership Position –RBC Grant –Presentation  
· RBC grant approval looking very good, but not 100% approved yet. Grant is for $100,000 for one year to help support the TAY SoS partnership in increasing sustainability. $80,000 of that would go to a System Navigation Coordinator. Waypoint agreed to help by providing health benefits to this coordinator position. The person in this position would help set up a framework. Waypoint’s communications department is available to help support this as well. 
· Sandra mentioned that the Common Point Project has been happening for approx. three years, working with 211 and their goal has been to establish system navigation for children and youth. Sandra stated there is a lot of crossover with what this project is doing/wanting to do, and what RBC is wanting to support with the grant. Holly mentioned this grant isn’t to reinvent the wheel; it is to support the initiatives that are currently happening, so this would be great.  
· The remaining $20 000 would go toward helping with youth/family summits, etc.
· Going forward, we need to ensure we are measuring the right statistics, etc. in order to continue providing RBC with information to help us get the grant. 
· There are a couple things RBC wants us to measure; 
· Shaunna, Holly and Ruth discussed using the resiliency measure that is already being used, to submit stats to RBC, instead of creating a new survey. Suggestion to add the question “would you refer your friend to this service” to the survey. 
· A portion of this coordinator position could also be to help to support TIP implementation.
· Group members noted that not everyone uses the resiliency measure right now, so surveying these questions would be new/extra work for some staff. However, it doesn’t have to be the resiliency measure as most, if not all agencies use some type of form/exit interview/survey about their service where they could add the questions from RBC. 
· Holly suggested there could be a survey monkey or simple survey created with the 5 questions, that at the end of a consult/mtg with youth, they can ask the questions and input it into the survey, which will all tabulate responses online and Holly can get the results to submit to RBC by the end of the year. 
· Jessica McConnell notified that Mike Dunn who was on the Evaluation Working Group did a presentation on the implementation of the TIP model, where he gathered child and youth resiliency measures and youth satisfaction survey. Results showed that satisfaction went up and hospitalizations went down. This information would be helpful to build off of when the coordinator position comes to life, rather than reinventing the wheel/starting new stats. 
· The position/money will be housed with waypoint, but supervised by the TAY SoS partnership. It would make sense for Ruth or Carolyn to be their supervisor.   
· If successful, the individual would be expected to start soon. We should know within days if we have the funding and then we will be responsible as of the day we get the money, not the day we get approved. We could wait until December to post the position so that we have time to get the job application together and figure out the job description. 
· Holly will forward the measure to Ashley to share with the group. 
· Suggestions to add a line to the posting such as “preference of x number of years’ experience with Transitional age youth within Francophone/FNMI/Multicultural and/or indigenous cultures within the Simcoe and Muskoka area”.
Sept 27th Youth Summit, Brief Follow up:

· Ashley Morgan received great feedback on the summit. It was so popular that she ran out of spaces and had to turn away people that wanted to attend. 

· Suggestion to hold another summit to allow attendance for those who couldn’t come.
TIP Refresher Training:
· Ashley S met with the SBT’s on Sept 20th to discuss training going forward. 

· Regarding refresher training: The trainers had concerns about agencies sending all trained staff for refresher training whether the staff were using it or not, or if they were interested in using it. Past trainings have had a few people per group that weren’t interested in being there and it can pose a lot of difficulties.

· The trainers decided to send an offer out to agencies that have trained staff. If the agency is interested, the trainers can go to them to do a TIP Solutions review with the staff on a client they may be having trouble helping. The agency will be asked to fill out the TIP Solutions Review worksheet before the trainers arrive. During the review, the trainers will see how much, if any, TIP tools/information they remember or are able to put to use. Regardless, this will give a bit of a reminder to the staff of what TIP involves. Afterwards, if the staff wish to have a refresh, the trainers will know how much or how little to incorporate into it. If multiple agencies do this, the trainers can make pockets of training groups that are at the same level with their use of TIP. 

· Ashley sent the invitation out to TIP leads.

· In the meantime, a full new training will be scheduled in Barrie for Nov 8, 9, and 25th.
Launch of Youth Transitional Housing in Collingwood:

· Cam Eccerlstone and Linda Markowsky were supposed to attend this meeting to discuss the opening of a new Youth Transitional Housing in Collingwood but did not arrive. Jessica notified the group that she had met with them as they wanted to get the word out about the new housing, but the last that Jessica has heard is that the benefactor changed their mind about their vision.
Agency Updates:
· Rachelle, MNO –There are new job postings on the MNO website.
· Rachelle also offered a “Métis 101 Presentation” to the SoS    

Partnership to explain what they do. It can be a 15 to 30 minute 

presentation. She also  mentioned  individual agencies can request the 

presentation. 

· Jessica, CMHA –Still waiting on edited youth video. She told them she would pay them the remainder of the money once she receives the final video but they still have not provided it, after 9 months. 

· Megan, Ontario Works –Megan passed around new OW Rate information –increase occurs October 2016.

· Ruth, Waypoint –Ruth notified that the free bus service for Waypoint clients has been eliminated and wonders if a letter can be drafted to OW/ODSP to help with funding for transportation. 

· Rachelle notified that if any youth identify as Métis, they can speak to MNO as there is transportation funding available. 

· Céleste, CAMH –Céleste has a Francophone TIP Training coming up.

· TIP Implementation/orientation documents are being translated into French. 

  Planning Day Update:

· The group ran out of time during this meeting to discuss the Planning Day that was held on June 8th in Midland. Ashley will add this to the November agenda and send out the document, that Maureen McKenna created, before the meeting.

	Ashley to find old draft of coordinator job description and forward to Ruth & Carolyn.

Ashley S to add to Nov agenda –time for Ashley M to give a proper follow up on the summit.

	Added agenda item: 
2016 CMHO Annual Conference Nov 21 & 22:
· 2016 Children’s Mental Health Ontario conference accepted TAY SoS poster proposal. Out of the high quality poster submissions, a group of clinicians and sector leaders identified TAY SoS as being fundamentally linked to the goal of the conference: ensuring better outcomes for children, youth and families. 

· Waypoint has a plotter that can do wide format printing, that can help us create a large display, or, there is about $900 left in the trillium budget for printing. Jessica will double check if there is an application needed to receive the money for the printing, or if we can just submit for reimbursement afterward. 

· For the conference fees, there is money left from the LHIN grant to pay for this. Suggestion for those who work on the display to have first choice of attending the conference if they wish. The TIP trainers should attend as well.

· Need to look at what we have as a display and talk about how to update it. Ashley Morgan available to help create the display. 


	

	Next Meeting: November 30th, 2016 @ 1330 – 1530. Barrie Common Roof.
	


